

BMW CCA, Inc./Michiana Chapter PO Box 565 Angola, IN 46703

WWW.michiana-bmwcca.com

BRAKES BRAKES

BMW Car Club of America Michiana Chapter

FEBRUARY 2012

Inside this issue

Lands' End Club Logos

Harvey Nuttall Writes 1

Michiana BMW
Logo-Wear Available 2

Financial Statement 2

bimmer bulletin

www.michiana-bmwcca.com

Let me begin by introducing myself as your new Michiana Chapter president and thanking our past president, Lindsay Draime, for his excellent leadership over the past 4 years.

My love for BMW's began 20 years ago with my first E30. Since then I have owned four E30's and a total of nine BMW's have been a part of my life. I currently have four BMW's in my stable and I still miss each of the five that I no longer own. I also miss our family dog who passed away last year after ten great years...he was a friendly St Bernard and his name was Bimmer.

By now you should have an inkling that your new club president is a confirmed BMW NUT and to prove it, my registration plate on my daily driver is BMW NUT. Like many who join the BMW club I was a member for several years before deciding to get involved in the club. My wife Abby (who recently won our member of the year award... Yay Abby!!) wasn't really interested in going to a car club event, so I saw the announcements and wanted to go but something always kept me from attending, years went by before I got a bug about it and contacted the President at that time asking if I could volunteer to help out in any way. Well my first chapter event was the Fall color tour and I organized it. It was a lot of fun, both organizing it and participating. Even Abby who was not so sure about all this BMW club stuff had a great time and met some of the ladies of the club who made her feel very welcome.

She discovered that we are not just a "men's" car club, in fact there are a lot of women who are equally passionate about their BMW's.

As the new Chapter president I hope to attract more of our members to get involved and find out what a fun club we are. I look at the chapter reports and wonder how is it that we have only 60 to 80 members at our events when our members base is over 550. You don't have to volunteer to get involved just start attending the Spring Dust Off or the Fall Color Tour and discover what you have been missing out on.

Of course I encourage you to experience the joy and satisfaction of volunteering also, and if you would like to volunteer in some way please consider attending our upcoming Chapter planning meeting on Sat February 11th at 11:30am held at Old Burdick's Restuarant in Kalamazoo. We hold meetings such as this in the Kalamazoo area because it is somewhat central for our members who live in Indiana. Please don't be put off by the travel, if you would like to attend please give me a call and we can try to make car pool arrangements.

I want to make it known to our members that we are here to help. If you have a question about your car or a problem with your car please feel free to give me a call or email me. One of the things that makes this club great is the body of knowledge and EXPERIENCE with a wide variety of BMW's. If there is no apparent way to tap that knowledge and experience, it is un-reachable. I want to make this valuable resource available to our members so please don't hesitate to reach out to me by phone or email. I may not have the answer but I can probably direct you to someone who does. My number is listed in the chapter contacts.

I look forward to a great year in 2012. Keep an eye on our website, Facebook and also www.myautoevents. com for information about our events this year.

Harvey Nuttall Michiana BMWCCA Chapter President.



Michiana BMW CCA Logo-wear Available through Lands' End

You can now order shirts, outwear, etc. from Lands' End with one of our new Michiana BMW CCA logos. Lands' End has many great looking clothing options available and you can choose from two club logos. We have our own store front through Lands' End which can be accessed through the web address listed below or by clicking the link listed on the on-line version of this article on the club's website (www.michiana-bmwcca.com).

http://ocs.landsend.com/cd/frontdoor?store name=michiana-bmwcca&store type=3

Once you are on our store front web page you can create a log-in and begin browsing to choose from their large selection of clothing. During the order process you will be allowed to choose from our two logos and also the location for the logo to be placed on the item. The most common logo location is on the left side

chest. Our logos have some black colored text, so if you decide to order a dark colored item. I recommend that you type a note in the comments box to change the color of the thread to a lighter color. I have used the silver color thread, which is already in the logo, to replace the black thread and it has turned out great.

Orders can also be placed by calling Lands' End at 800-770-9315.

Receipt of your order does take a little longer than most on-line clothing sites, since your item(s) will be custom embroidered before being shipped. Expect to receive your item(s) in about two weeks.

When you create your log-in to the Lands' End site you will have the option of receiving promotional e-mails from them. If you opt-in to these e-mails, you will receive a weekly e-mail for the discount of the week. There are many times when the weekly discount is free shipping and free logos. This can save you about \$10 or more per item.

If you have guestions about ordering Lands' End logo-wear, you can send me an e-mail at gregorystrader@yahoo.com and I will do my best to help you out.

Tatal Assats (Dec 21, 2010)

IMPORTANT NOTICE:

To receive emails from Michiana Chapter your email address must be maintained with BMWCCA National. Call BMWCCA National or log into your profile on www. bmwcca.org to update your email. If you wish to opt out of emails from the Michiana Chapter you can opt out by following instructions at the bottom of any email we send.

Michiana Chapter Financial Statement – 2011

<u>Total Assets (Dec 31, 2010):</u>	<u>\$4279</u>
Income:	
Dues from national	7,514
Other event fees	3,050
Autocross fees	2,640
Rebates from national	² 310
Merchandise sales	50
Miscellaneous	2
Total Income:	<i>\$13,566</i>
Expenses:	
Event expenses	6,583
Newsletter expenses	3,095
Insurance	1,538
Autocross Expenses	1,120
Communications (website, email, postcards) 1,006
Meeting expenses	372
Misc/other expenses	187
Total Expenses:	\$13,901
Net Income:	(\$335)
Assets	
Cash	\$2,222
Equipment (Autox timing equipment)	\$1,722
Total Assets (Dec 31, 2011):	\$3,944



Grand Rapids Coordinators

e-mail: hnuttall@ft.newyorklife.

Hudsonville, MI 49426

phone: 616-634-3655

Randy von Steiner

Kalamazoo, MI 49001

Fort Wayne 46804

929 Avenue of Autos

phone: (260) 436-9000

8359 S. 24th St.

hp com

FAX:

Kalamazoo Coordinatoi

e-mail: randall.vonsteinen@

Michiana Chapter Dealers

Tomkinson BMW #33763

(260) 432-9344 Service: (260) 436-6200 (260) 436-5101

10% Discount on parts & service

www.tomkinsondodge.com

1010 28th Street Southeast

Grand Rapids 49508

Sharpe BMW #86862

phone: (616) 452-5101

www.sharpebmw.com

10% Parts Discount

South Bend 46637

52203 U.S. 33 North

Kalamazoo 49008

4201 Stadium Drive phone: (269) 375-4500

Okemos 48864

2186 Jolly Road

Service:(269) 375-5555

www.haroldzeiglerbmw.com

BMW of Lansing #85600

phone: (517) 853-2600

15% Discount on parts

Traverse City 49684 Fox Auto Group

3464 N. U.S. 31 South Sales: 888-633-0159

www.foxbmwtc.com

Service/parts: 888-601-4997

www.lansingimports.com

Basney BMW #46389

phone: (574) 272-8504

(574) 271-9104

www.basnevimports.com/bmv

Harold Zeigler BMW #96774

(269) 375-2058

10% Discount on parts & service

Harvey Nuttal 7115 Tory Dr. Michiana Chapter

Officers & Contacts

Harvey Nuttall 7115 Tony Dr. Hudsonville, MI 49426 e-mail: Harvey.nuttall@sbcglobal.net phone: 616-634-3655

Vice President Grea Strader

6794 Brickleton Court Portage, MI 49024 e-mail: gregorystrader@yahoo.com phone: 269-270-1177

Secretary

Matt Westgate 1763 East 88th Street Newaygo, MI 49337 e-mail: matthewwestgate@hotmail.com

phone: 231-414-0601

Treasurer Eve Dolenski 4022 Council Crest Circle Battle Creek, MI 49014 phone: 269-969-7492

Newsletter Editor

Chris Burd P.O. Box 565 Angola, IN 46703 e-mail: BurdCP02tii@aol.com phone: 260-833-6292 260-833-6761

Webmaster

Craig Sisk 8430 Petoskey St Kalamazoo, MI 49009 e-mail: megacraig@hotmail.com phone: 408-761-7910

South Bend Coordinators

Tim and Mel Brassell 11372 Jefferson Rd Osceola, IN 46531 e-mail: mbrassell65@sbcglobal.net phone: 574-675-9532

Lansing Coordinators

Larry & Barb Hack 3860 Mulliken Rd. Charlotte, MI 48813 e-mail: barbfiero@msn.com phone: 517-543-6002

Ft. Wayne Coordinator Position Open







空 GERMAN_AUTO

Serving the West Michigan BMW community for over 30 years!

Routine maintenance to track proven upgrades.

Outstanding customer service.

State of the art diagnostic equipment.

ASA master certified technicians.

Free shuttle service.

Conveniently located in downtown Grand Rapids.

West Michigan's only Authorized Dinan dealer

10% Off PARTS FOR CLUB MEMBERS





(800) 260 8000 www.germanautoltd.com

1014 Scribner N.W. Grand Rapids, MI 49504







EUROPEAN AUTO SALES AND SERVICE

616-393-7733 BMW * VW * AUDI * MINI www.eurotechofholland.com

Dedicated Quality Service at Competitive Prices in a clean and friendly environment

Buy your BMW parts online.

Introducing the smartest BMW store on the worldwide web. Simply enter your Bimmer's year and model; we'll show you only those parts that fit your car (plus universal stuff such as Zymöl). You'll get exactly what you need, even if you don't know the BMW part number. Log on and give it a try. It's just like driving your BMW - fast, safe and fun.

bavauto.com

Same-day Shipping · Best Price Guarantee



Phone 800.535.2002 • Fax 800.507.2002

This newsletter is a publication of the Michiana Chapter of the BMW CCA, Inc., a non-profit organization which is not connected in any way with the Bayerische Motoren Werke AG or the importer. It is published as a service to it's members. The ideas, suggestions and opinions expressed herein are solely those of the individual authors and no endorsement or authentication is implied. None of the information bears the status of "factory-approved" unless so indicated. Some modifications described may void the warranty or be illegal. Unless otherwise noted, permission is granted to reproduce the materials published herein, provided full credit is given to the author(s) of the material and this newsletter. All suggestions and contributions are welcome.

Please send them to: Chris Burd,

P.O. Box 565, Angola, IN 46703 E-mail: Burdcp02tii@aol.com

